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                                         KILGETTY - BEGELLY COMMUNITY COUNCIL (KBCC)   

 

Minutes of the General meeting of The Kilgetty -Begelly Community Council on Thursday, 

9th June 2022 at 6.30pm, via the medium of Zoom.  

Present: Cllrs Paul Wyatt (Chair), Diane Lockley, Brenda Jones, Gavin Thomas, Peter 

Adams, Jerry Long, Elaine Wyatt and County Councillor Alistair Cameron 

Also, Present ï Clerk Gary Price  

 

Meeting Opened by the Chair at 18.31. 
 

1.To receive any apologies for absence 

Apologies received from Cllrs Harries and Ward. 

2. To receive any declarations of interest 

Declaration of interest in item 11. Cllr Jones 

Declaration of interest in item 14. Cllr Long 

 

3. To consider and approve as a true and correct record the draft minutes of the full 
Council meeting held 12th May 2022 and draft minutes of the extraordinary meeting held 
on the 30th of May 2022. 

Cllr Long proposed that the Minutes, as presented, of the meeting held on 12th May 2022 be 
signed as a true and accurate record of the meeting; Cllr Jones seconded the proposal with 
all Cllrs in full agreement. Cllr Lockley proposed that the Minutes, as presented, of the 
extraordinary meeting held on 30th May 2022 be signed as a true and accurate record of the 
meeting; Cllr Long seconded the proposal with a majority of Cllrs in agreement. 

 

4. Matters Arising from the Minutes of the Full Council meeting held on 12th May 2022, 
and of the extraordinary meeting held on the 30th of May 2022. not covered elsewhere on 
the agenda. 

Meeting 12th May-None 

Meeting 30th May-None 

. 

5. Action tracking 
 

a) Install of CCTV at the Community Centre 

The Clerk reported he had spoken to the contractor, they hoped to be on site w/c 20th June, 

work likely to take two days, the Clerk advised that users of the centre should be advised of 

works being carried out on those days. 
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b) Dog Fouling in the Community 

County Councillor Cameron reported that he had spoken to PCC regarding two locations for 

siting the bins, confirmation on availability of PCC to collect waste bins awaited. 

6. County Councillors report: 

Report from County Councillor Alistair Cameron to Kilgetty and Begelly Community Council 
on the proposed traffic calming for Begelly and Kilgetty 

I met with Clare Williams, Assistant Transport Planner and Stephen Benger, Highway 
Development Control Officer to discuss the proposed traffic calming for Begelly and Kilgetty. 

Proposed Traffic Calming for Begelly 

The proposed traffic calming for Begelly is aimed at making the footpaths safer and slowing 
down traffic whilst ensuring vehicles are still moving through the village. This is in line with 
Welsh Government policy which is to get speeds down to 20 mph in residential areas. 

The police have been using a mobile speed camera on the road but have found that many 
vehicles are still doing speeds in excess of 30 mph. The traffic officersô view is that we will 
not be able to tackle speeding purely through speed cameras ï we need to also use some 
engineering such as speed cushions and narrowing the highway to give priority to one way 
at some points. As the highway is quite narrow in parts, giving priority to traffic one way will 
also enable the footpath to be widened at points where it is currently very narrow. 

At a meeting between the Councilôs consultants and the community council, concerns were 
raised that a high level of traffic calming would lead to excessive queues and vehicles being 
bought to a halt during busy days. The Council have therefore asked the consultants to do 
traffic modelling on traffic levels including the highest levels of traffic. 

The Council are planning to take this forward to public consultation, and they will be making 
the arrangements for this. 

The traffic calming in Begelly is likely to cost in excess of £600,000 and Welsh Government 
funding will be needed. At present, no funding has been allocated from the Welsh 
Government. However, it makes sense to carry out the consultation and make any 
necessary amendments following consultation, so that a scheme is ready should funding 
become available during the current financial year 2022-3. If we are unsuccessful this year, 
a bid could be submitted for 2023-4 if this meets Welsh Government funding criteria. 

Speeding Traffic in New Road, Begelly 

We also discussed complaints which I have received about speeding traffic in New Road. 
The officers agreed to carry out a survey of vehicle speeds along New Road. They also 
advised that if there are instances of vehicle speeding, residents should report these to the 
police using 101 or the Dyfed Powys Police website. This would help to give the police more 
information about the problem and they, in turn, report issues to the council. 

Proposed Traffic Calming in Kilgetty 

The proposed traffic calming in Kilgetty is likely to cost over £300,000. I will be discussing 
this in detail with the Council. 
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7.Reports from Council representatives including: 

a) Begelly-Kilgetty Community Association 

Cllr Long reported that there was attempted break in of the Garage ï Grinder used on 
Padlock, but they did not gain access. 

Giant Picnic was brilliant so much, so we plan to hold a Village fete next year. Over 500 
people attended across the day. 

We are happy to install Disabled Parking signs to put on the front of the Community Centre. 

EV Car project: 

Cllr Wyatt has drawn up a plan of where we can site the cars ï this will be behind the Menôs 
shed. 

This site will help reduce any trip hazards but will mean the power will be coming from the 
menôs shed. ï These bills go to the Community Council but will be covered by the Car Club. 

The association are keen to get the EV Club started ASAP so the community can take 
advantage of the low hire costs etc. 

Cllr Lockley proposed that the Car Project progress to the next stage, Cllr Elaine Wyatt 
seconded the proposal all Cllrs in full agreement. 

b) Rural Futures Group 

Cllr Lockley reported the group awaiting detailed quote from preferred supplier for the 
refurbished portacabin 

The group considered pricing for water, sewage, and electricity supplies ï submission of 
applications pending 

The group to obtain pricing for planning application 

Rural Futures request for KBCC clerk to complete information on pages 1 + 2 of grant 
application form 

Discussions around foundation for portacabin and the use of ground screws instead of 
concrete which will have less environmental impact ï companies contacted and quotes 
pending 

Discussion around further grants available in the future 

Three members attending and two members doing a presentation at the Rural Futures 
Regional Event in Myddfai, near Llandovery in Carmarthenshire on Friday 01/07/22. 

One member proof reading grant application submission completed to date 
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Meeting scheduled within the fortnight to finalise grant application form. 

c)One Voice Wales 

No meeting attended, Cllr Elaine Wyatt to be invited to future meetings. 

d)Begelly Play Park Task and Finish group 

The Clerk reported that the contractor advised that work would commence mid-July, exact 
date to be confirmed. 

e) Kilgetty Play Park 

The Clerk reported that the contractor would complete works together with the Begelly Play 
Park project, likely mid-July. Quotes have been received to remove current swing set and 
make good grounds. 

f) Disability parking in the Community 

Cllr Jones reported temporary disable parking spaces required outside Community Centre 
for 2 cars. Signage have been located and cost £20.76 each for 200x300 bilingual signs. 
The Community Association will order and put them up, a request will be made to the 
Community Council to make financial contribution. Though not enforceable feel that the 
majority of users will adhere to them. 

The group advise contact with the Pharmacy Company be made to request they repaint the 
disabled parking bay so that there is space either side to enter/exit car. Cllr Long will contact 
the company. 

g) Funding advisory Task and Finish group 

No meeting 

8. Consideration of correspondence: 

a) The Clerk reported that the Council had received an invite from Pembrokeshire Scouts to 
there Annual General Meeting to be held at St Brides Scout Campsite on the 25th of June, if 
any Cllrs were interested the Clerk will forward on the invite. 

b) The Clerk reported a request had been received from Narberth & Whitland Rotary Club to 
erect a banner on the fence between the two roundabouts. The banner to advertise a Charity 
event óViva La Divaô. Cllr Long proposed the Club are given permission to erect the banner 
given its purpose with a condition that the banner is removed asap post event, Cllr Adams 
seconded the proposal all Cllrs in full agreement. 

c) The Clerk reported an email had been received from a resident advising that the pathway 
to the Post Office from Newton Hights, Newton fields and St James Park is very overgrown 
with brambles. KBCC would contact PCC and advise of issue. 
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9. To consider payment of invoices received 

 

101944    All Seasons             Grass contract May          £580.00 

101945    G Price                    Salary May                       £423.30 

101946    SSE Swalec           Electricity                           £75.32 

101947    J Howells               Groundworks Kilgetty        £500.00 

Invoices received total of £1578.62 Cllr Jones proposed payment be made, seconded by Cllr 

Thomas and all Cllrs in full agreement. 

 

10. To consider payment of any invoices received after the distribution of the agenda  
 
             101948 J Long                  Kilgetty Jubilee                    £498.93 
 
Additional Invoice received total of £498.93 Cllr Lockley proposed payment be made, 

seconded by Cllr Jones and all Cllrs in full agreement. 

 
 
11. Consideration of Planning Applications received 
 
 
a) Reference 22/0092/PA Cartref, Ryelands Lane, Kilgetty, Pembrokeshire, SA68 0UY. 

Proposal: Demolition of existing garage and erection of home office and utility. Following 

consideration of all the information provided by the Planning Authority, Cllr Gavin Thomas 

proposed that Kilgetty Begelly Community Council object to the application due to over-

development of the site and uncertainty to its future use. Cllr Adams seconded the proposal 

and a majority of Cllrs in full agreement. 

 
12.Consideration of Planning Applications received after publication of the agenda 
 
None 
 
13. Notification of Planning Decision/s  

 

21/1120/PA Deri Dene, Kilgetty, Pembs, SA68 0YE Conditionally approved.    

14. To consider donation request from Kilgetty AFC towards new storage facility at 
Sports ground. 

 
Cllr Lockley proposed KBCC donate £100 towards the cost of the new storage facility, Cllr 
Adams seconded the proposal, a majority of Cllrs in agreement. 
 
 
15. To discuss training Course attendance. 
 
The Clerk presented detail on essential training that Cllrs would need to attend, several 
training sessions had been attended by Cllrs. Further detail also presented on desirable 
training modules available to Cllrs. 
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16.Consideration of applications received for Co-option onto Council 

 

David Anderson: 
 
Cllr Long proposed that David Anderson be co-opted onto the Kilgetty-Begelly Community 
Council representing the Kilgetty Ward, Cllr Elaine Wyatt seconded the proposal, all Cllrs in 
full agreement. 
 
John Whitby: 
 
Cllr Adams proposed that John Whitby be co-opted onto the Kilgetty-Begelly Community 
Council representing the Begelly Ward, Cllr Thomas seconded the proposal, all Cllrs in full 
agreement. 
 
The Clerk to arrange declarations for both new Cllrs to be signed. 
 
17. To consider any emergency items and/or outstanding issues before Full Council 
 
Cllr Thomas reported that Train cancellations are causing disruption to the service for local 
residents, in addition the platform needs repair and weeding. The Clerk to contact Transport 
for Wales and report both matters. 
 
 

18. Any Other Business ï please note this item is strictly for information only. 
 

Cllr Peter Adams reported that there was a need for a Youth Club within the Community also 

raised the option of a Youth representative to attend Council meetings. 

Cllr Long suggested that the Council apply for online banking, the request to be added to 

agenda of July meeting. 

Cllr Long enquired if the Council would consider Hybrid meetings in the future, the 

consideration to be added to July meeting. 

 

Meeting closed at 20.51pm. 

 

23. Date of next meeting  

 

Thursday 14th July 2022 @ 6.30pm 

 

Website: www.pembstcc.co.uk           Email: kilgetty-begellycc@outlook.com 

 


